



St Leonard's CE Primary Academy Linley Road Blunsdon Wiltshire SN26 7AP Tel: 01793 721423

Head Teacher: Julie Warburton Email: head@stleonards.swindon.sch.uk

Dear Parent/Carer

The term continues to be a busy one and only a few weeks left of this academic year - where does the time go?

Ofsted

As you are aware, Ofsted visited us on 2nd and 3rd July. We were provided with some verbal feedback on the day. The report will be sent to school within 18 days for us to check, and then it will be published. Due to timelines, it will likely be September before we can share this with you. Your children were amazing, and we were as proud of them as we always are.

Reports

The children's reports will be handed out to them on Friday 12th July. Enclosed will also be the letter informing you of the class that your child will be in next year.

SAT's Results

The Year 6 have sat their end of KS2 assessments and the results of these will also be included in the report.

The children are assessed in Reading, Writing. Maths, GPS (Grammar, Punctuation and Spelling) and Science. There is also a combined result. If your child has achieved this at age expected, it means that they have achieved age expected in Reading, Writing and Maths.

The results sheet provides you with the scaled score that your child achieved and the standard that this relates to in regard to age expectation.

In Science children have either met the standard or have not met the standard.

On the reverse of the results sheet there is a table that shows the schools results as a percentage and how that compares to national percentages.

Living and Learning Together With God's Help

Transition

The children will meet their class teacher for the mornings of Tuesday 16th July and Wednesday 17th July.

School Discos

We are looking forward to celebrating the end of the school year with a school disco. Details regarding these have been sent via school through the PTA. It will be great to see as many of the children attend as possible.

Year 1 Curriculum Evening

This will be held on Wednesday 10th July for *current Reception* parents, whose children will be either going into the Reception/ Year 1 class or the Year 1 / Year 2 class, in September. We look forward to seeing you there and providing more information about the curriculum offer for those children.

Library

Our school library has now been open for several weeks and is proving to be really popular. If your child has borrowed a book, please can they return it by Monday 22^{nd} July. In that way we can ensure that all books are available in September and that all the children's accounts on our management system show that the books have been returned.

Children in Year 2

At the end of Year 2, the government entitlement to Universal Free School Meals ends and parents of these children start to pay for their school meal. We would like to bring to your attention the possibility of eligibility for Free School Meals Funding. Even if you do not believe you qualify, we encourage you to apply as the process is quick and straightforward, you just need your national insurance number to apply. It is important to explore this option to ensure your child is supported in receiving nutritious meals at school. To apply or check your eligibility, please visit the following link: https://education.swindon.gov.uk/Synergy/SynergyWeb/Enquiries/Citizen/FreeSchoolMeals.aspx If you have any questions or need further assistance, please do not hesitate to contact the school office.

Changes to the Team

In September, we are delighted that Mr Jones will be joining us as a permanent member of staff and Mr Harmer will also be joining us too, as part of our teaching team.

Wrap Around care

Thank you to those who have completed the survey. I will be able to use this information in my meeting with Swindon Borough, that is coming up before the end of term. If you haven't completed this survey but need Before or After school care, please complete the form so that I can reflect the views of all parents - it should only take a few minutes.

Dates

12th July - Reports to parents 15th and 16th July - Transition mornings 25th July 2024 - Finish at 12 noon

Dates for T D Days for Academic Year 24 25

2nd September 2024

3rd September 2024

4th November 2024

24th February 2025

2nd June 2025

There is still one T D day to arrange and this will be shared once the date has been decided upon.

Yours sincerely

Mrs Warburton